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The twins, Katrina and Kayla Waters - both 5 adorable years old and wearing 
matching barrettes and ``grass'' skirts made out of green construction paper 
- were to be The Tightrope Girls. 
 
 
The Williams brothers, Tyreke, Stephon and Kamez, were the Frazier Street 
Flip Team. The Strong Men were to be played by a group of fifth graders on 
the block who stuffed cotton and foam down their shirts. They were trying 
for a chiseled Schwarzenegger look, but landed more toward bloated.But the 
show-stopper, the act that was sure to get the loudest applause, the biggest 
``Oooohs'' and ``Aaaahs'' (and even a few ``Ewwwwws'') was The Snake Man, 
some guy with Dennis Rodman hair and a four-foot-python. 
 
 
And there would be games and barbecue and maybe even pony rides. The kids 
who live in the 1700 block of Frazier Street in Kingsessing started planning 
this circus weeks ago as a kind of end-of-the-summer block party. Kids got 
to work on costumes and props and dressed up for their parts and got 
permission to close off the street. 
 
 
And yesterday, they did it. For a Southwest Philadelphia neighborhood lately 
troubled by violence, it amounted to a small victory. 
 
 
The preparations had started early yesterday morning. Folks brought their 
barbecue grills out and set them up on the sidewalk. Houses were festooned 
with balloons and streamers. Someone even took some of that yellow 
crime-scene police tape, draped it across the street, and hung a few 
drawings from it. 
 
 
By 1 p.m., everything was ready and a 9-year-old announcer stepped to the 
microphone and said meekly, ``Welcome to our circus. . . .'' 
 
 
Up first were The Tightrope Girls. The Waters twins were joined by three 
other girls, and they all did a little choreographed dance routine and 
perched themselves on two-by-fours standing on one foot. Their ``balance 



beams,'' as the announcer said. 
 
 
Next up were The Strong Men - the four fifth graders with the padded pecs. 
 
 
They had the Hercules routine down. They lifted their ``barbells'' 
theatrically (actually water jugs connected by an empty paper towel roll). 
Their arms shook, knees knocked and eyes squinted under the strain before 
hefting the load over their heads to wild applause. 
 
 
The Snake Man, actually a guy named John from the neighborhood with orange 
hair, was new to this circus thing. With a four-foot spotted brown and black 
snake belting his waist, he looked dramatic enough. But he didn't know quite 
what to do, standing awkwardly until block captain William Hanif Moore took 
the mike and held an impromptu interview. 
 
 
``So what kind of snake is it?'' Moore asked. 
 
 
``Burmese python,'' the Snake Man replied. 
 
 
``What does it eat?'' Moore said. 
 
 
``Rats,'' the Snake Man said. 
 
 
There was a loud, soprano ``ewwwwwwwwwwwwww'' of dis-gust from the kids in 
the audience. 
 
 
``Live rats or dead rats?'' Moore continued, milking it. 
 
 
``Live rats.'' 
 
 
Another ``Ewwwwwwwwww.'' Even louder than the first. 
 
 
The Snake Man smiled. The snake didn't. 
 



 
Priscilla Martin, the tireless community organizer on this block, was 
delighted. About 20 children performed for 50 or so adults and children. 
Martin explained the significance of this seemingly simple event. 
 
 
``I'm glad we had it,'' she said. ``We weren't going to let what happened 
stop us.'' 
 
 
``What happened'' was two separate shootings in the past 10 days within five 
blocks of Frazier Street. A drive-by shooting at 57th Street and Chester 
Avenue Aug. 9 left one man dead and five others injured. Another shooting 
Wednesday injured four other men. Police have made no arrests in either 
incident. 
 
 
``When we heard about what happened, we thought about canceling the circus. 
But we decided against that,'' Martin said. ``These kids need little things 
like this. And we need to let these bad guys know that they haven't won.'' 
 
 
For Frazier Street, it was more than a circus, it was a small victory. 
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